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Tuesday 5th January 2021
Re: Coronavirus update 
Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you so much for the emails and support we have had as a school.  We have included details for onsite and remote learning.
As per the government guidance, we will continue to provide education on site for children of parents or carers categorised as ‘key-workers or vulnerable pupils’. 
For children educated onsite:

· Usual school times remain the same 8.45am-3.15pm. Nursery children will access nursery in the usual way at the times in which they are usually booked in for. Please bring your child to school through their usual entrance. They will be dismissed in the usual way.

· Wrap around care will still be provided at the usual times of 7.45-8.45am & 3.15-6.00pm – this needs to be booked and paid for in the usual way. You will be able to access this in the usual way at the front reception via the bell. 
· Children will be educated in class bubbles in their classrooms. They will be taught by teachers for half the school day and additional staff for the other half – please be aware this may differ per year group. All lessons will be planned and resourced by class teachers. Please be aware that although we will be providing formal education, this may look different to the usual classroom routine due to reduced class sizes.

· School lunches will need to be booked and paid for (unless children are entitled to free school meals). Please note, dinner options will be different to the original menu for this half term due to a reduced number of pupils.
· We do ask that parents send their children to school with a water bottle.  

· All children should wear school uniform, but wear their PE shoes instead of usual school shoes (e.g trainers)
· You can still contact school via the office in an emergency. 

· We will still expect parents to self-isolate themselves and their children if they have any coronavirus symptoms for 10 days following the current Public Health England/Government advice. 

· We will call you if your child develops any symptoms while in school and expect them to be collected as soon as possible in the usual way.
Children educated at home:

· Remote learning will be on the school website from Wednesday 06th January and new work will be posted each day for children to complete. Please record all work in the yellow workbooks that were sent home before Christmas. 

· Children can also use their CGP books for extra learning – teachers may set pages from these books. 

· The home learning section on our school website can be found under the parent tab, then home learning tab where you will find your child’s work on the school website. 
· Nursery – The nursery team will be uploading three videos daily per room which can be accessed via our YouTube channel and via links on the website. They will have a weekly jigsaw challenge sheet that will contain activities that can be completed. This will be uploaded onto the home learning tab on the school website. 

· Teachers will be uploading YouTube videos onto our school YouTube Chanel from Wednesday. These will be added to year group playlists. Here is a link to our channel: St Chad's Primary School Lichfield - YouTube
· Children will continue to have access to their online platforms: j2e, Times Table Rockstars, Reading Plus (for some pupils in Y4, 5 and 6), Phonics Play. Some logins were included in the home learning packs, but if you need a copy of logins for your child, please email their class teacher.
· Teachers, Nursery staff and their teams will be making calls to families/children once a week. 
· If you have any queries regarding home learning, you can email your child’s class teacher/s.  Please be aware that if staff are teaching or recording videos for home learning, they may not be able to reply immediately but will do their best to reply when possible. Teachers will not be expected to reply to emails outside the hours of 8.30am and 5.00pm.
· We are still awaiting information and guidance around free school meal pupils. As soon as we have any information we will contact the relevant families. 

· If anyone needs any SEND/pastoral support/mental health and well-being then please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Johnson or Mrs Rowley on their emails -  njohnson@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk/  crowley@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk 
 See teacher email addresses below:

	Year Groups
	Emails

	Nursery
	nursery@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk

	Reception
	hprime@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk

	Y1
	gnugent@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk
jbee@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk 

	Y2
	hboard@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk

	Y3
	nrowland@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk

	Y4
	cwassell@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk

	Y5
	wbrown@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk

	Y6
	epavey@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk
awelch@st-chads-lichfield.staffs.sch.uk 


If you want to get in touch to share any concerns, please don’t hesitate to do so via the office.  Remember: if you or your child feels ill and you want to know what to do next, please use NHS 111 online. You must self-isolate for 10 days if you or your child shows any symptoms – new continuous cough, high temperature, loss of taste/smell.
These are such difficult times for us all. You are all in my thoughts and prayers. We will get through this again. Please take care and stay safe!

Thank you for your continued support. 

Kind regards

JM Smith
Mrs Smith (Headteacher)
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                   Headteacher:  Mrs J Smith
                     Deputy Headteacher: Mrs N Johnson                          

